Queensland Government

Cabinet – February 2016
Report on the Domestic and Family Violence Services Audit
Premier and Minister for the Arts
Minister for Communities, Women and Youth, Minister for Child Safety and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Special Taskforce on Domestic and Family Violence (the Taskforce), chaired by The Honourable Quentin Bryce AD CVO, provided its report ‘Not Now, Not Ever: Putting an End to Domestic and Family Violence in Queensland’ (the Taskforce report) to the Premier and Minister for the Arts on 28 February 2015.
2. On 18 August 2015, the Government released its response to the Taskforce Report which accepted all 121 Government based recommendations and supported the 19 non-government recommendations.
3. The Taskforce Report recommended that an audit of services be undertaken to ensure adequate resources are available to meet demand for specialist domestic and family violence services (Recommendation 71).
4. The Taskforce Report recommended that this services audit inform a long-term funding and investment model (Recommendation 72).
5. KPMG were engaged to undertake the audit of specialist domestic and family violence services in Queensland with a focus on State Government programs funded in the 2014-15 financial year and over the forward estimates (including both State and Commonwealth funded programs).
6. Cabinet noted the findings of KPMG’s Domestic and Family Violence Services Audit.
7. Cabinet approved public release of KPMG’s report Domestic and Family Violence Services Audit. 
8. Attachments
· KPMG’s Domestic and Family Violence Services Audit 
